Louisiana Environmental Education Commission

Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2012

Lafayette Crown Plaza, Evangeline Room

5:05 p.m.

I.
Call to Order


The regular meeting of the Louisiana Environmental Education Commission was called to order by Connie Conner, Chair of the Commission, at 5:00 p.m.

II.
Roll Call/Sign-in


Connie Conner recognized and welcomed returning member Brenda Nixon.


All members present signed in on the sign-in sheet provided.


Members present:



Gary Balsamo



Deepak Bhatnagar



Angela Capello



Connie Conner


Mary Fuglaar



Marie Tizzard


Dinah Maygarden


Brenda Nixon



Aimee Robert



Allyn Rodriguez



Ann Wilson


Others present:



Venise Ortego, Coordinator



Juliet Raffray, Assistant Coordinator

III.
Minutes from Last Meeting

Connie Conner asked for revisions/corrections. No revisions were made.

Motion: Mary Fuglaar moved to approve minutes from last meeting. Marie Tizzard seconded the motion.

Vote: Passed unopposed

IV.
Financial Report, Venise Ortego

Venise went over the report and stated the Office of Environmental Education’s budget structure would likely change in the next fiscal year forward.
V.
Coordinator’s Report


Venise Ortego reported that the Environmental Education Symposium pre-registration numbers (163) were down from last year number of 217, but we hope that walk-in registrations will increase those numbers. There was discussion of travel budget problems within participating state and federal agencies along with professional leave not being granted for teachers.  

A series of Whooping Crane lesson plans are currently being developed by Marie Tizzard and Sue Ellen Lyons. They will write a total of 8 lessons, 4 for middle school students and 4 for high school students.
VI.
Old Business 

A. 2012 Symposium Committee Reports

1. Audio Visual: Dinah Maygarden has enough equipment for the EES.
2. Door Prize/Hospitality: Mary Fuglaar has an estimate of 70 door prizes. Many of the door prizes were donated by exhibitors and agencies.
3. Evaluations: Allyn Rodriguez reported that Susan Bergeron set up the evaluations. Allyn will compile, analyze and report on the results.

4. Exhibits: Angela Capello reported that there are 21 exhibitors.
5. Finance: Venise reported that we are in good financial shape for the Symposium.  Shell promised $5000.00. Exxon has donated $1500.00. Deepak suggested sending calendars to donators/exhibitors as an appreciation plus a reminder of the EES. 
6. Keynote: Venise reported that both Colonel Fleming and Nancy Rabalais were looking forward to their speaking engagement.
7. Financial Assistance: Lodging assistance is on track for participants again this year.  

8. Programs: Juliet designed the program this year and consensus among commission members is that they liked it.

9. Public Relations: Juliet did press releases, and electronic E-News releases.
                          She also visited Lafayette Parish School Board and presented them with informational packets. She gave posters to the Chamber of Commerce, Opelousas Tourist Bureau. In addition, Juliet visited area schools.

10. Registration: Numbers were already given and discussed. 
B. Symposium Volunteer Assignments:


The Commission conveyed appreciation to Venise’s sisters that manned the teacher activity table during the EES.  To express Commission’s gratitude, it was suggested that a small gift be offered to each. 

       
Motion:  Ann Wilson made the motion to allow each person that manned the teacher activity table the first choice of the remaining door prizes.

       
Mary Fuglaar moved to approve the motion.  Marie Tizzard seconded the motion.

       
Vote:  Passed unopposed.
  Registration: Commission expressed appreciation to Aimee Robert for role in registration. More volunteers are needed for the registration tables and LEEC Exhibitor table. Mary Fuglaar stated that the LEEA membership cards were placed in the EES participant name tag holders. Venise encouraged EE Commission members to pay their LEEA dues unless they formally registered.

  Venise said that a play stage will be given away at the EES to an attending school system representative after the Keynote Speaker address. The play stage has been in storage and has a value of $1500.00.

C. Environmental Literacy Plan

       Ann Wilson encouraged all commission members to read the ELP draft that Heather Szapary, the contracted writer, sent via email. Ann also stated that the draft has improved after the committee met with Heather and made suggested revisions. Ann requested commission members to give feedback about the plan. Once the plan is polished, the ELP will be distributed to the people that attended the initial public meeting and these participants will be asked to provide comment.  

VII.
New Business

A. 2013 Environmental Education Symposium

                    Venise started the discussion by questioning if we want to continue providing the Symposium with the current low numbers. Also, that the EES committees haven’t been handling the bulk of the work involved with implementing the conference.  

It was discussed that we need to move the EES to different venues throughout the state. Deepak Bhatnagar suggested that the Symposium be held every two years.  Ann Wilson stated that it has always been the consensus of the commission that momentum would be lost and the Symposium would never recover.  
Symposium dates were discussed; consensus is that the conference needs to be held earlier because of conflicting school schedules (black out fieldtrip times, school testing, etc.).  Dates discussed included Feb. 15 & 16, Feb. 22 & 23. Tentative dates are Feb. 22-23, 2013 in Baton Rouge. The discussion was tabled until the next commission meeting in May.

B. 2012 Grants Program

                    Grants were discussed during the coordinator’s report.

C. Art/Language Art Contest

                    Juliet Raffray reported that she had enough judges for the contest. Judging for the contest will by May 7.

VIII.
Announcements

             No announcements were made.

IX.
Next Meeting Dates: May 8, 2012, August 14, 2012, November 13, 2012

X.  
Adjournment: 6:30 p.m.



Motion: Allyn Rodriguez made a motion to adjourn.

                      
Second: Aimee Robert seconded the motion.



Vote: Passed unopposed.

 












4/13/12 AWC 
 


